


The reason for the extra high ceiling to only one of the garages is to house a caravan - this requires a garage
door opening height of 3m + more space for the door to go up. Now whilst this may seem very high the roof
over this area has actually been altered to ensure that it does not extend any higher than the garage with a
2700mm ceiling height with a 27 degree roof pitch. We have gone with 2700mm ceiling height as the DCP’s
maximum ceiling height does not work as you can’t even get a standard 2100mm garage door opening and
the roller door in at 2400mm ceiling height.

The depth of the garage also falls outside the DCP controls due to it housing a caravan but we are still well
under the total site coverage allowed. We cannot see how the extra encroachment on their own block can
affect anyone. Which is probably why the development received no complaints throughout the exhibition
period.

In times of ever-increasing security issues right across Wagga it is important that people in their retirement
years (and for that matter everyone else) can feel secure in their own homes. The increased outbuilding size
not only increases the amount of secure storage space for vehicles, but also many other household items
that would not fit within a standard double garage, thus reducing the chance for opportunistic crime.

The increased dominance of the garage across the rear lane also reduces potential access for crime and also
stops line of sight directly into the rear yard and rear living rooms of the main house.

If 2 storey secondary dwellings are seen as suitable development on rear lanes then a garage which is a lot
less obtrusive should be seen as suitable development for a rear lane.

The outbuilding controls should not be the same for those with rear lane access. Those without rear lane
access generally have garage at the front for vehicle storage and an outbuilding in the back yard is not for
everyday parking but forms an extra area for trailer storage and man caves. Thus, those with rear lanes should
be entitled to have larger outbuilding than a standard block without a lane due to this being their main and
only source of secure parking.

| fail to see why this development should be refused - the structure has designed to fulfill the exact purpose
of a rear lane — to house the occupants own vehicles & personal belongings — no one likes seeing caravans
parked in driveways and on streets but at the end of the day they have to be parked somewhere when not
be used.

The owners are only asking for what most people would like in the central area, which is increased secure
vehicle parking & storage areas. Everyone | have ever spoken too in the conservation areas say the same.

We ask council to take another look at this proposal and access it on its merits rather than the DCP controls.
Please feel free to call me on 6922 6825 if you wish to discuss these issues further.

Regards
Brad Merrett

BCM Design Centre Pty Ltd
13 Laurel Road
Lake Albert NSW 2650


































